

## **Message from the Mayor**

A warm welcome to everyone attending today's event, hosted by Fa-Yi Chong-De Guang Hui Association and Chong-De School.

Hosting events like this in our city help contribute to Toronto's social, cultural and economic fabric while bringing local communities together.

Events like these celebrate the diversity that make our city so unique, and are essential to a prosperous, vital and livable Toronto. Thank you to the Chinese community in Toronto for contributing to the rich cultural mosaic of our city, forming an important part of our city's motto: "Diversity Our Strength."

On behalf of Toronto City Council, I wish everyone an enjoyable and memorable event. Please accept my best wishes for continued success.

Yours truly,

Olivia Chow

Mayor of Toronto

## 多倫多市長祝賀致詞:

熱烈歡迎大家參加今天由崇德學院與發一崇德光慧協會主辦的活動, 在我們城市舉辦這樣的活動有助於促進多倫多的社會、文化和經濟結構, 同時將當地社區聚集在一起。

此類活動的慶祝展現了我們城市獨特的多樣性,對於繁榮、充滿活力和適於居住的多倫多至關重要。感謝多倫多的華人社區為我們城市豐富的文化做出了貢獻,形成了我們城市座右銘的重要組成部分:「多元化是我們的力量」。

我謹代表多倫多市議會, 祝福大家有個愉快又難忘的活動。 請接受我最大的祝福, 祝愿持續的成功!

多倫多市長 鄒奧莉維亞 (Olivia Chow) 敬上